
President’s message


Hey San Carlos 4-Hers!

	 This month we have the last meeting of the year. 
How far we have come! This month we will be 
watching a presentation from local first responders 
and making posters for the Hometown Days parade. 
We will end the meeting with an ice cream social to 
celebrate the end of the year and the beginning of 
summer. This meeting’s attendance counts for two 
meetings, so make sure you sign in to get credit for 
your attendance. I hope you all had a fantastic year 
in 4-H, and I look forward to seeing you all next year. 


- Adele Enthoven, Newsletter Editor

MAY THEME: Wear beach clothes! 

(Sunglasses, hats, Hawaiian shirt, etc.)





1

http://sancarlos4h.org	 Next Meeting May 16th at 7pm, Clifford Elementary School

Issue Nine  May 2023

San Carlos Eaton Hills 4-H

Upcoming Club Events


General Meeting

Tuesday, May 16, 7pm

Clifford School


Hometown Days

May 19-21

Burton Park, San Carlos


San Mateo County Fair 

June 3-11

San Mateo County Event Center 
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Club Activities 
Need for Adult Volunteers


Our club has an urgent need for adult volunteers for next year, particularly for Treasurer(s) and 
Community Leader(s).
      Tina Cole has been our ultra capable and helpful Treasurer for many years and will be greatly 
missed. There is time to learn from her before she graduates in June (along with Annika). Experience 
as a Treasurer in another organization, such as a PTA/PTO or youth sports organization, would be 
helpful but is not necessary. 
       Amy Miller-Bowen and Missy Damon are completing their two years of service as Co-Community 
Leaders. Amy absolutely must step out of the role as her work travel is rapidly ramping back up to pre-
COVID levels. Missy is willing to stay on as a helper for another year but would be happy to get out of 
the way for new leaders. 
Please consider sharing a role, both as a way to divide the workload and also to increase the social 
benefit you’ll get from volunteering. In any case, thank you for considering. If you have any interest in 
taking on either of these roles, please let Amy and Missy know, via email to boquerona33@hotmail.com 
and melissajanedamon@gmail.com.

Newsletter Articles

Every 4-H member is encouraged to write articles for the newsletter. Writing a newsletter article is a 
great way for youth to get their writing, illustrations, or photos published! Articles do not have to be very 
long, they can be anywhere from a few sentences to a few paragraphs. Younger members who can’t 
write an article on their own can tell their parents what to write and submit a drawing that goes with the 
article. Adding pictures and drawings is a great way to make your article more interesting. A newsletter 
article can be about anything 4-H related. You can write about something you did at the last General 
Meeting, your last project meeting, or a 4-H event you attended. Once you have written your article you 
can send them to sceh4hnewsletter@googlegroups.com. Make sure to be creative and have fun with 
your articles! If you have any further questions please feel free to ask


Annual Project Reports

Reminder from Karen in the county office - Annual Project Reports (APR)s are due by 5/22/23 to the 
county office. This is a required step for all youth entering animals in the county fair. Note that the forms 
must be signed by the Project Leader. Please reach out to Karen if you have any questions - 
klooye@ucanr.edu
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County Council Meeting

There will be a County Council meeting Monday, May 22, 2023 at Fox Elementary School in Belmont.
6:30 pm Light Dinner and Announcement of Scholarship 1 Awards
7:00 pm County Council Meeting
 Please view the agenda and items for consideration at our county 4-H website.
All 4-H youth and adult members are invited to participate in our County Council meetings, where many 
of the decisions regarding the 4-H program are made. County Council helps clubs and the county 4-H 
office in planning, promoting and carrying out the 4-H youth development program work

4-H Camp

Hey 4-Hers! San Mateo County 4-H Camp registration is now open, register while there is still space 
left! 4-H camp is a 5-night overnight camp with tons of traditional camp activities, and new activities 
special to 4-H Camp! Campers don't have to be in 4-H, so you can bring your non-4-H friends, and 
request to be in the same cabin with them! If you have any questions, join our facebook group https://
www.facebook.com/groups/smc4hcamp  or email lgower800@gmail.com and 
mollyasmith04@gmail.com, this year's Camp Directors! 

Registration Link
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County Animal Field Day

This year County Animal Field day and open house is on May 13th from 9 to 12 at the Pacifica farm 
(830 Rosita Rd). This event is a great way to learn what it takes to raise animals on the farm. Stations 
will be set up around the farm where you can learn about different animals and tasks involved in a 
typical day on the farm. This event is open to all 4-H members and non- 4-H members, so please invite 
your friends. You can register at: 

https://ucanr.edu/sites/smsf4h/Events/Animal_Field_Day/
-Fynn Miller-Bowen

Member Articles 
Rabbit Husbandry Meeting

This month Leona brought her little bun (Neeya) to the rabbit husbandry meeting. She enjoyed playing 
bunny charades, and about rabbit body language. Especially when the bunny lays in the flop or super 
hero position!

- Brady Smith
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4-H Experience

4H Experience, formerly Life Skills, held on April 29 at the San Carlos Library. We have about 45 craft 
entries which included string art, leather work, photos, drawings, ceramic and needle work. 
They had a fashion show of consumer wear altered, handmade fashions including a stuffed highland 
cow! They had baked goods, table settings and crafts for kids to do. 

- Joanne Dunbar 


Crafts Project

Our last meeting was May 7th. 
We made luminary candle holders 
We had a big crowd, everyone glued flat gems on vases. Not as easy as you would think. 
Some fell off when we were done however we still had our glue guns ready to replace the 
follower gem! 

5



County and Regional 4-H Calendar Events

Animal Field Day	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	            5/13/23

May 2023 County Council Meeting 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	            5/23/23

San Mateo County Fair 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  6/3/23

4-H Summer Camp (registrations open April)                                                                    7/23/23-7/28/23


Do you want to learn about 4-H at the county level?

For a complete list of events, visit the 4-H County Web site page


Next Newsletter Deadline: Next newsletter will be 

Send articles and photos to sceh4hnewsletter@googlegroups.com Thank you!


Club Officers

Co-Presidents - Annika Larson, Hayley 
Murray-Houston 

VP of Program - Adele Enthoven 

VP of Membership - Kian Badiei

Recording Secretary - Nick Damon

Correspondence Secretary - Mikaela 
Wenzel

Attendance Secretary - Maggie Forrest 

Treasurer - Millie Garrett 

Junior Farm Boss- Alex Becker 

Junior Farm Manager - Tia Chan 

Newsletter Editor - Adele Enthoven

Recreation Co-Leaders - Fynn Miller-
Bowen, Tammy Powell 

Sergeant at Arms - Sophia Redkey

Club Officers cont.

Community Service and Civic 
Engagement - open 

Healthy Living - open

Historian - open

Membership - open

Photographer - open

Reporter - open

Community Leaders

Missy Damon 

Amy Miller 

sceh_community_leaders@googlegro
ups.com

Club Newsletter Mentor - 
Shelley Nelson 
shelleybnelson@gmail.com

Farm Manager - 
Kathleen Murray 
cykat95@yahoo.com

Farm Boss - Daniel Hecht 
danielhecht@outlook.com

Projects Coordinators - 
Katie Goetz and Melissa 
Primiano 
scehprojects@gmail.com 

Webmaster - Robert Lewit 
robert.lewit@gmail.com
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